
DATE: Wednesday, October 17, 2018 

TIME: 6:00 PM to 7:00 PM 

LOCATION: Conference Rooms 2 and 3, 10 Park Plaza Boston, MA 02116

You are invited to participate in a public meeting about the evaluation of the transportation planning 
process of the Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO). The Boston Region MPO 
provides transportation planning services to 97 cities and towns, covering approximately 1,360 square 
miles and stretching from Boston to Ipswich in the north, Marshfield in the south, and to approximately 
Interstate 495 in the west. The region is home to nearly three million people and supports about two 
million jobs. 

Every four years, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and Federal Transit Administration (FTA) are 
required by law to review the metropolitan transportation planning process conducted by the Boston 
Region MPO and its partners in order to certify that they are carrying out the process in accordance with 
all applicable Federal requirements.

As part of this review, the FHWA and FTA would like to hear from members of the public regarding their 
views of how the metropolitan transportation planning process is conducted in the Boston region. The 
Federal agencies are particularly interested in hearing from people who have participated in the planning 
process conducted by the Boston Region MPO.

This public meeting will be conducted by the FHWA and FTA.

If you are unable to attend, you may also submit your comments or observations in writing before Friday, 
October 19, 2018, to:

	FHWA:	 Jeffrey McEwen, Division Administrator
		  55 Broadway, 10th Floor, Cambridge, MA 02142
		  Email: nelson.hoffman@dot.gov

	 OR

	 FTA:	 Peter Butler, Acting Regional Administrator
		  55 Broadway, Suite 920, Cambridge, MA 02142
		  Email: leah.sirmin@dot.gov

Public Meeting about the 

Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization’s Transportation Planning Process 
hosted by Federal Highway Administration and Federal Transit Administration



Meeting locations are accessible to people with disabilities and are near public transportation. 
Upon request (preferably two weeks in advance of the meeting), every effort will be made to 
provide accommodations such as assistive listening devices, materials in accessible formats 
and in languages other than English, and interpreters in American Sign Language and 
other languages. Please contact the MPO staff at 857.702.3700 (voice), 617.570.9193 (TTY), 
617.570.9192 (fax), or publicinfo@ctps.org

The MPO complies with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Americans with Disabilities 
Act (ADA) and other federal and state nondiscrimination statutes and regulations in all 
programs and activities. The MPO does not discriminate based on race, color, national origin 
(including limited English proficiency), religion, creed, gender, ancestry, ethnicity, disability, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, veteran’s status (including Vietnam-
era veterans), or background. Any person who believes herself/himself or any specific class 
of persons to have been subjected to discrimination prohibited by Title VI, ADA, or another 
nondiscrimination statute or regulation may, herself/himself or via a representative, file a 
written complaint with the MPO. Complaints filed under federal law (based on race, color, 
national origin [including limited English proficiency], sex, age, or disability) must be filed no 
later than 180 calendar days after the date the person believes the discrimination occurred. 
Complaints filed under Massachusetts General Law (based on race, color, religious creed, 
national origin, sex, sexual orientation, disability, or ancestry) or Governor’s Executive Order 
526, section 4 (based on race, color, age, gender, ethnicity, sexual orientation, gender identity 
or expression, religion, creed, ancestry, national origin, disability, veteran’s status [including 
Vietnam-era veterans], or background) must be filed no later than 300 calendar days after 
the date the person believes the discrimination occurred. A complaint form and additional 
information can be obtained by contacting the MPO (see above) or at www.bostonmpo.org
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